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triggers social change . When we talk about economic prosperity,
we are also talking about international trade and investment.
The development of international trade and investment is clearly
vital to Canada for our prosperity . We depend on it for our own
development, for job creation and for our economic recovery .
There is thus a complex interplay of values and interests, both
in developing countries and here at home

Is there no way to better reflect our values and interests in our
foreign policy? Is there no way to combine them? Can we build
economic and political mechanisms that will show that the way to
universal prosperity lies through fundamental rights for all?

It is my profound belief that the concept of intervention as a
right and a duty represents a turning point in the history of
humankind . The world has only recently understood and accepted
this concept which, to some, constitutes interfering in a
country's domestic politics but to many others is a sign of hope .

I say this because I have seen the results . In Haiti I spoke to
Canadian members of religious orders who work in that country,
and these quite remarkable people taught me that intervention
could be a duty. Considering Canada's intervention capability,
we cannot afford not to use that capability to advance the cause
of human rights. We cannot remain indifferent to the fact that
throughout the world, millions of human beings -- millions -- are
being denied their most basic rights .

Indifference is the modern barbarism, and we must therefore make
every effort to advance the cause of democracy where we have an
opportunity to do so as Canadians, because democracy remains the
highest value, in the Northern snows and in the rice paddies, in
the tall grasses of the savannas and the tropical rain forest, on
the hot sand and in the desert . Everywhere, democracy remains
the supreme value .

And if democracy is to be truly synonymous with peace, we must
support it through our foreign policy . Where there are
democratic governments, these governments support the cause of
peace and promote peace in the world . In a democratic system,
there is respect for minority rights and human rights are
protected .

We must act as tireless promoters of democracy throughout the
world, and in doing so, we will have an impact on world peace and
security . This does not mean we must cut our political and
economic ties with countries that do not respect democracy and
human rights . If we isolate them,-we will never be able to
influence them . That is why I say, to those who insist that we
make respect for human rights a precondition for our trading
relations with certain countries, that they are on the wrong
track .


